
The Corporation of the City of Port Colborne 
 

By-law No. ________________ 
 

Being a By-law to Establish a Committee known as the Grant Allocation Advisory 
Committee, to Establish a Terms of Reference and to Repeal By-law No. 6317/143/15, 

and all Amendments Thereto 
 
Whereas at its meeting of December 14, 2015, the Council of The Corporation of the 
City of Port Colborne (Council) enacted By-law No.6317/143/15, Being a By-law to 
Establish a Grant Policy Committee; and 

 
Whereas at its meeting of June 13, 2023, Council approved the recommendations of 
Development and Legislative Services Department, Report No. 2023-34, Subject:  
Committees’ Proposed Terms of Reference; and 

 
Whereas Council is desirous of establishing a Terms of Reference for the Grant 
Allocation Advisory Committee; 

 
Now therefore the Council of The Corporation of the City of Port Colborne enacts as 
follows:  
 
1. That there is hereby established a Committee to be known as the “Grant Allocation 

Advisory Committee”. 
 

2. That the Terms of Reference for the Grant Allocation Advisory Committee, 
attached hereto as Schedule “A”, be approved. 

 
3. That By-law No. 6317/143/15, Being a By-law to Establish a Grant Policy 

Committee, and all amendments thereto, are hereby repealed. 
 

4. That this by-law shall come into force and take effect on the date of passing. 
 
 
Enacted and passed this 13th day of June, 2023. 
 
 
 
 
         __________________________ 

William C. Steele 
Mayor 

 
 
 
         __________________________ 
         Charlotte Madden 
         City Clerk 


